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ANNEX

Opportunities within the County Council

The topic “Opportunities within the County Council” was raised in the Peer Review and in the Corporate Performance Assessment.  The Corporate Governance Scrutiny Committee held a select committee question and answer session on 18 December 2008, the aim of which was to:

· Assess the success of current policies and make recommendations on how they might be more effectively implemented.

· Identify best practice and make recommendations where appropriate.

The Committee’s recommendations are set out below, with the Cabinet’s response in bold italics under each.

1. That the Cabinet should consider whether there is any funding that can be identified, in the region of £10,000 (to replace what had previously been drawn upon from the pilot “Access to Work” fund), and to promote this as a means to support the payment of “reasonable adjustment” requests from employees with a disability. (These have been paid for by Corporate Human Resources under the pilot arrangement over the past 3 years resulting in equipment being provided to 5 staff at a cost of approximately £5,000); (the figure given is based on 1% of staff needing some adjustment and the average cost being £50 according to Disability Rights Commission. However, if there are significantly more requests that this, additional funding may need to be sought).

There is no central budget for this, and the Cabinet expects that, given the sums involved, costs can be met from within existing Directorate budgets.

2. That it has identified a need for more training, both for Members and staff on the Council’s duties and responsibilities as an employer and on diversity.  It is RECOMMENDED that the Diversity e-learning pilot in Corporate Core should be extended to Councillors, who should be encouraged to undertake the training.  The need for Member training to meet statutory obligations in these and in other areas of the Council’s business, should feed into the training programme for Members in the new Council and form part of their formal induction process.
Agreed.

3. The Cabinet to consider appointing (creating) a Member champion for Equalities.

Agreed – this is Melinda Tilley, Cabinet Member for Place who already has ‘equalities and social inclusion’ in her portfolio of responsibilities.

4. That all Members should receive a summary of the select committee question and answer session and the conclusions reached, to assist in raising awareness of the Council’s duties as an employer, of the business benefits of a diverse workforce and as a training outcome.

Agreed.

5. That the impact of this work is evaluated in 12 months time to assess what improvements have been made.

Not agreed, but the Committee should be encouraged to examine progress on workforce planning against the current benchmark.
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